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 GLENDORA —  The dust is
settling after a memorable week
of events, but the will to care for
the orphaned is still strong
around America’s Christian
Credit Union (ACCU). Last week
provided an exciting round of
foster care and adoption-related
events during which ACCU
joined forces with the L.A.
Dream Center, Olive Crest and
Bishop W.C. Martin. All focused
on changing the narrative around
the foster care system in the
greater Los Angeles area, a re-
gion holding 35,000 foster chil-
dren, more than any other city in
the nation.

 The series of events kicked
off with a guest presentation by
Bishop W.C. Martin of Bennett
Chapel Church in Possum Trot,
TX. Bishop Martin engaged with
ACCU staff for a time of sharing
the miraculous work God has
done in his small town. The
humble church congregation of
less than 200 people stepped up
to provide homes for ALL the
foster children in their commu-
nity who were waiting to find
their forever families. With open
hearts and sturdy spirits, the
members of this small church
collectively took in the 70+ chil-
dren, and cleared out the entire
foster care system in their
county.

ACCU Joins Olive Crest And Dream Center
To Spotlight The Foster Care Crisis

ACCU Staff joins Bishop W.C. Martin for a photo opportunity at the close of the event.

 Following the intimate pre-
sentation with Bishop W.C. Mar-
tin, ACCU staff joined the Olive
Crest leadership team at the
Dream Center to rally 160+ lo-
cal pastors to join in the effort
to transform the foster care sys-
tem in L.A. The event was kicked
off by Jaime Zavala, Executive
Director of Olive Crest’s LA re-
gion, who praised the audience of
pastors for showing up, and ex-
horted them not to feel pressured
to do everything, but rather to,
“just do something.” Zavala then
transitioned to a time of recog-
nition, praising ACCU for its sup-
port of the event. In response to
Zavala’s comments, ACCU’s Vice
President/Chief Development
Officer, Fawn Imboden, re-
marked: “We are deeply grateful
for the honor Olive Crest has
bestowed on us today. May it be
just the start of a long and fruit-
ful relationship.” Imboden con-
tinued: “God is moving in His
city and for His people. We must
continue to work together for the
greater good that gives these or-
phans the forever loving home
they deserve.” The event then
concluded with an inspirational
message from Bishop Martin and
a panel presentation by current
foster families, outlining the re-
ality and rewards of saying “yes”
to foster parenting.

GLENDORA - Students at St.
Dorothy Catholic School in
Glendora showed off their scien-
tific knowledge at the annual Sci-
ence Fair. Students in Transi-
tional Kindergarten through 5th
grade completed group projects
in the classroom, while the 6th

St. Dorothy Catholic School Science Fair

St Dorothy Catholic School students Aurora Rojas, Malena Hines, Katia Sidhom, Logan Files and
Mrs. Walsh, Science Fair coordinator.

through 8th grade students pre-
sented individual projects that
demonstrated their knowledge of
the scientific method. Seventh
grader, Marie Timko, built a calo-
rimeter to test the laws of ther-
modynamics and won first place.
Aurora Rojas, grade 6 placed sec-

ond with her project which mea-
sured the amount of vitamin C in
various fruits. All the students
worked hard to create quality
projects, and their work demon-
strates St. Dorothy Catholic
School’s commitment to aca-
demic excellence.

By George Ogden
WEST COVINA - Just after

9:15 a.m. the West Covina 9-1-1
operators received calls of a
Foothill Transit bus crashing into
a medical building at Sunset and
Cameron in West Covina on
Wednesday, January 24.

An all-out emergency re-
sponse with fire and police re-
sponded to the scene.  They
found the bus crashed into the
medical building after jumping
the center divider and sidewalk
and crashed in the 700 block of
South Sunset Avenue blocking
part of the southbound lanes.  The
police shut down that section of

Foothill Transit Bus Crash Into Building

Foothill Transit Bus crashed into a medical building in West Covina.

Sunset Avenue until around 2:00
p.m.

Nobody was injured in the bus
or in the building.  The driver was
about to start his route and the bus
was empty.

After leaving the staging area
by K-Mart, about a block away,
the driver headed east on
Cameron Avenue where the
driver planned to go northbound
on Sunset Avenue.  That is when
things went wrong.  The bus driver
lost control and continued mak-
ing a left turn jumping the center
divider and then the curb, cross-
ing the sidewalk and smashing
into the building.  Part of the

building was red-tagged.
There is some speculation that

the driver may have failed to use
the seat restraints (seatbelt and
side armrest restraint) and while
making the turn, he actually fell
out of the seat while hanging onto
the steering wheel which caused
the bus to continue with the left-
turn approach.

There may be as much as
$10,000 damage to the building
and $60,000 to the bus as there
was also damage to the underside
of the bus.

The accident is still under in-
vestigation by both the police and
Foothill Transit.

WEST COVINA - Re-
cently, the West Covina
Kiwanis Club had an opportu-
nity to celebrate 60 years of
service in West Covina and sur-
rounding cities with friends and
family.   They honored one of
their founding members, Rob-
ert Ebiner, with a Lifetime
Achievement Award for his
commitment to service to oth-
ers. He spoke about the ser-
vice he has done over the years
and what it took to create a
legacy of service for his home
and community.

The club also had the plea-
sure of inducting two new
members, Dr. Marin and
Gisselle Regalado from West
Covina Smiles. By the end of

West Covina Kiwanis Club Celebrates
60 Years of Service to the Community

LtG Anna Wu and Robert Ebiner, Life Achievement Award Recipient
at the Kiwanis 60th Year Celebration.
the night, Craft Hill (the host-
ing location) joined as a corpo-
rate member.

West Covina Kiwanis Presi-

dent, Andres Castaneda and Di-
vision 35 LtG, Anna Wu were
key supporters and leaders in
the event.

SAN DIMAS - The San Di-
mas High School Booster Club
is hosting its 2nd Annual Golf
Tournament on Monday,
March 12 at Via Verde Coun-
try Club.   The tournament sup-
ports San Dimas High School's
sports teams, cheer, dance, dra-
ma, choir and other campus
clubs. The tournament is a 4
Man Scramble Best Ball for-

San Dimas High School Booster
Club Golf Tournament

mat with an 11 a.m. shotgun
start.  The cost is $110 per per-
son and includes 18 holes of
golf, a cart and dinner.  Regis-
tration is open until March 1,
or until the tournament is filled
with 144 golfers.

The Booster Club is also
seeking Hole Sponsors for
$100. Businesses and organi-

zations who sponsor a hole will
have a sign advertising their
company/agency at a hole for
all the golfers to see as they play
through.  Tax deductible dona-
tions are also accepted.

For more details or to regis-
ter to play, sponsor a hole or
donate, please contact Ernie
Baltierra at 626-841-0867.
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24 Hour Towing... 7 Days A Week

www.janstowing.com
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- Free Code Enforcement Signs-
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EL MONTE - El Monte Women's Club, a local
philanthropic service organization, aims to provide
as many scholarships as possible to students in the
El Monte Union High School District.  On January
23, 2018, four talented students were selected to
win music scholarships in the categories of pop
vocal, pop instrumental, classical vocal, and clas-
sical instrumental.

Twelve students from Arroyo High School and
El Monte High School  participated in the El Monte
Women's Club student music competition. Arroyo
High School student Adrian Garcia won the pop in-
strumental scholarship while classmate Mark
Membrebe won in the classical instrumental cat-
egory. El Monte High School student Austyn Perez
won the pop vocal scholarship and classmate
Vanessa Flores won in the classical vocal category.
Each winner receives $100 from El Monte
Women's Club, and proceeds to compete on March
9, 2018, in the San Gabriel Valley District music
competition of the California Federation of
Women's Clubs in Covina, CA. Winners from Dis-
trict will move on to compete at the annual con-
vention of the California State Federation of
Women's Clubs in May, 2018, in Sacramento, CA.
The competition was organized by the Club's Mu-
sic Competition Chairman, Rita Cruz. The volun-
teer judges were Citrus College Music Professor
Emeritus Alex Galvan, El Monte Police Depart-
ment (EMPD) Sergeant and Theatrical Performer
Roger Cobian, and El Monte Police Department
Lieutenant and member of the EMPD Trio, Ben
Lowry.

"El Monte Women's Club is very happy to be
able to bring back the student music competition,"
said Co-President Jackie Morales. "Our Club sup-

El Monte Women's Club Awards Four
2018 Music Scholarship Winners

Adrian Garcia, Mark Membrebe, Austyn Perez, Vanessa Flores, and El Monte Women's Club Music
Competition Chairman Rita Cruz

ports student art, and art created by our members,"
said Co-President Gina Morales.  "We are looking
forward to improving the Club's student music con-
test next year. We aim to expand awareness about
our contest among all five high schools inthe El
Monte Union High School District, and have in-
crease participation next year," said
Music Chairman Rita Cruz.

El Monte Women's Club's next
event is its annual Scholarship Dinner
Fundraiser on February 16, 2018 at
5:30pm at the El Monte Community
Center. This year's theme is "WWII
Victory Party". The event will feature
live music performance by the Darden
Sisters, dinner catered by Executive
Catering, door prizes, raffles, silent
auction, and dancing. All proceeds will
go to scholarships for deserving stu-
dents of the El Monte Union High
School District. Event details are
available at Facebook.com/
emwomensclub or call (626) 780-
7963.

El Monte Women's Club is a proud
member of the California Federation
of Women's Clubs and General Fed-
eration of Women's Clubs (GFWC).
With almost 80,000 members in af-
filiated clubs in every state, the Dis-
trict of Columbia, and more than a
dozen countries, GFWC members are
community leaders who work locally
to create global change by supporting
the arts, preserving natural resources,
advancing education, promoting

healthy lifestyles,
encouraging civic
involvement, and
working toward
world peace and un-
derstanding. To
learn more about El
Monte Women's
Club or to become
a member, contact
them via email at
elmontewomens-
club@gmail.com or
visit them online at
Facebook .com/
emwomensclub.

By Rudy Lopez WCPD and
George Ogden

WEST COVINA - When a
police officer reaches the end
of his/her career, most of them
will say "I've seen it all". Well,
let's add one more rare call for
service to that list.

At 12:30 AM, West Covina
Police received a call of a herd
of animals wandering in the

Round-Up in West Covina!

area of Francisquito and
Valinda. Officers found several
sheep and goats being led by a
donkey walking along the resi-
dential streets. The group of
animals at first failed to com-
ply with officers as they evaded
capture. With the assistance of
the Los Angeles Sheriff's De-
partment, the animals were
safely corralled. It was discov-

ered that the animals had
found freedom through an un-
secured gate from a residence
located in the City of Valinda.
The owner was contacted and
he responded to assist in herd-
ing the animals back to his resi-
dence. None of the animals
were injured (or arrested).

This incident is one for the
books.

The escapees were captured by both the West Covina Police and Sherriff's Dept.
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GLENDORA - The Glendora
Police Department is now ac-
cepting applications for accep-
tance into Class #34 of our fun
and exciting Citizen's Academy.
Hundreds of students have grad-
uated from our academy as it is a
way to become familiar with the
internal functions of the Glendo-
ra Police Department. Class-
room time includes introductions
to Dispatch and Jail Services,
Fraud and Identity Theft, Mock

ARCADIA - The City of Ar-
cadia is adding WeChat to the
Arcadia Connect social media
program in an ongoing effort to
improve outreach to the City's
Chinese community.  WeChat is
a mobile text and voice messag-
ing communication service for
Chinese speaking users and is
one of the world's largest mes-
saging apps.

The WeChat app can be down-
loaded for free from the app store
for Android and iPhone mobile
devices.  To add the City of Ar-
cadia, search for the user ID: Dis-
coverArcadia.

The launch of WeChat will
enable the City of Arcadia to pro-

LOS ANGELES COUNTY –
At their next regular meeting on
Tuesday, Jan. 30, the Board of Su-
pervisors will consider a motion
by Supervisors Kathryn Barger
and Mark Ridley-Thomas to
sponsor state legislation enabling
the county to provide critical
medical care for the mentally ill.

“More than 830 homeless peo-
ple died on the streets of L.A.
County last year. Many of these
deaths were preventable with
proper medical attention,” Barg-
er said. “It’s time for California
to join 37 other states who con-
sider medical treatment a basic
human need for those suffering
from a mental illness.”

The legislation would amend
the state’s definition of gravely
disabled pursuant to the recom-
mendation by the Department of
Mental Health (DMH), to read,
"a condition in which a person, as
a result of a mental health disor-
der, is unable to provide for his
or her basic personal needs for
food, clothing, shelter, or medi-
cal treatment where the lack or
failure of such treatment results
in substantial physical harm or

SAN GABRIEL – San Gabri-
el will welcome the Year of the
Dog at the annual San Gabriel
Lunar New Year Festival on Sat-
urday, February 10. This festi-
val combines tradition with mod-
ern celebrations, offering a wide
variety of food, live entertain-
ment, carnival games, arts, and
crafts in the heart of the San Gab-
riel Mission District.

Featuring singer-songwriter
Melissa Polinar, singer Travis
Atreo, and two-piece pop group
Perry and Danielle, this year’s
festival stage will showcase a di-
verse array of live entertainment
throughout the day in front of the

ARCADIA - "The heart of
a volunteer is not measured by
the size but by the depth of the
commitment to make a differ-
ence in the lives of others." Do
you know someone who vol-
unteers and makes a difference
in Arcadia?  Are they 55 years
of age or older and a current
resident of Arcadia for at least
one year?  If so, nomination
forms for 2018 Senior of the

LOS ANGELES – State and
Federal Disaster Assistance Pro-
grams are now available from the
Federal Emergency Management
Agency (FEMA), California Gov-
ernor’s Office of Emergency
Services (CalOES), and the U.S.
Small Business Administration
(SBA) for eligible homeowners,
renters and business owners in
Los Angeles County who suf-
fered damages or losses due to
the December 2017 Creek, Rye
and Skirball wildfires.

“A recent amendment to Pres-
ident Trump’s major disaster dec-
laration of January 2, 2018, made
at the request of California’s
Governor Edmund G. Brown, Jr.,
means that residents in our Coun-
ty and neighboring counties can
now access individual disaster
assistance from FEMA,” stated
Los Angeles County Board of
Supervisors Chair Sheila Kuehl.
“We encourage anyone who sus-
tained wildfire damages due to
the recent Los Angeles County
area wildfires to register for as-
sistance immediately.”

Individuals can register for di-
saster relief by either visiting
www.disasterassistance.gov or by
calling 800-621-FEMA (3362)
or TTY 800-462-7585. Appli-
cants who use 711 or Video Re-
lay Service may call 800-621-
3362. The toll-free numbers are
open from 7 a.m. to 10 p.m., lo-
cal time, seven days a week. Dur-
ing the registration process, ap-
plicants should be ready to pro-
vide the following information:
Social Security number of one
household member, address of

Barger Pushes For Legislation
To Provide Lifesaving Medical
Care For The Mentally Ill
Amendment to State Law Would Add Medical Treatment to Grave Disability Criteria

death."  This proposed addition
(in the underlined section above)
is similar to the criteria used in
37 states nationwide.

“It's important to realize that
individuals with co-occurring
mental illness and homelessness,
arguably the county’s most vul-
nerable populations, may ac-
count disproportionately for the
increased death rates,” said Dr.
Jonathan Sherin, director of  Los
Angeles County Department of
Mental Health.

“We can advance our mission
by operationalizing our work with
the most vulnerable and critical-
ly ill by acknowledging that signs
of physical harm due to self-ne-
glect as a result of serious men-
tal conditions are a rational and
objective means for detecting
grave disability,” Sherin added.

On October 31, 2017 the
Board of Supervisors approved a
motion by Barger that directed
DMH to work with county agen-
cies, mental health advocacy
groups, civil rights organizations
and other stakeholders to devel-
op legislative recommendations.
Numerous mental health profes-

sionals and advocates voiced sup-
port for Barger’s motion includ-
ing Dr. Susan Patrovi, Medical
Director of Homeless Health-
care LA, Brittney Weissman,
Executive Director of NAMI Los
Angeles County Council and Los
Angeles City Councilmember
David Ryu.

DMH and its partners engaged
stakeholders from various state-
wide and local organizations and
received overwhelmingly posi-
tive feedback on modifying the
current grave disability standard.

“Current state law is a one-
size-fits-all approach to mental
illness, which makes it nearly
impossible to adequately address
the needs of the growing number
of the mentally ill among the
homeless population,” Barger
said.  “Allowing the most vulner-
able to languish on our streets
without a lifeline is inhumane,
and we cannot accept this as a vi-
able option.”

“Together, we can find an ef-
fective approach to this crisis
that will help deliver lifesaving
treatment and care for those des-
perately in need,” she added.

Residents And Businesses Of Los
Angeles County And City Impacted
By Wildfires, Can Now Apply For
Federal Disaster Assistance

the damaged primary residence,
description of the damage, infor-
mation about insurance cover-
age, a current telephone number,
an address where they can re-
ceive e-mails, and a bank account
with routing numbers for direct
deposit of funds.

“Our region pulled together to
protect people and property dur-
ing the Creek and Skirball fires.
We are grateful that no lives were
lost, and want to be certain that
the road to recovery is as clear
as possible for households and
businesses that suffered losses,”
said Los Angeles Mayor Eric
Garcetti. “Partnerships with Fed-
eral, State, and County emergen-
cy management organizations are
helping us make sure that finan-
cial assistance gets to the right
places — so that Angelenos af-
fected by the wildfires can get
relief as quickly as possible.”

Disaster assistance can in-
clude State and FEMA grants, and
low-interest loans from SBA.

FEMA Individual Assistance
(IA) Grants are designated for
homeowners and renters who
sustained uninsured damage or
underinsured losses to their pri-
mary homes, vehicles and per-
sonal property. These grants may
help pay for temporary housing
(including rental or lodging ex-
penses), emergency home re-
pairs, personal property losses,
and medical, dental and funeral
expenses caused by the disaster.
IA grants are not taxable income
and will not affect eligibility for
any Federal, State or County ben-
efits, such as Social Security,

Medicaid, Temporary Assistance
for Needy Families, food stamps,
Supplemental Security Income
or Social Security Disability In-
surance.

SBA disaster loans are avail-
able to businesses and private
non-profit organizations to assist
with working capital needs as a
direct result of the disaster. Busi-
nesses of all sizes and private
non-profit organizations may
borrow up to $2 million to repair
or replace damaged or destroyed
real estate, machinery and equip-
ment, inventory and other busi-
ness assets.

Disaster loans up to $200,000
are available to homeowners to
repair or replace damaged or de-
stroyed real estate. Homeowners
and renters are eligible for up to
$40,000 to repair or replace
damaged or destroyed personal
property.

Interest rates can be as low as
3.385 percent for businesses, 2.5
percent for private non-profit or-
ganizations and 1.75 percent for
homeowners and renters with
terms up to 30 years. Loan
amounts and terms are set by
SBA and are based on each appli-
cant’s financial circumstance.

SBA can also lend additional
funds to businesses and home-
owners to help with the cost of
improvements to protect, pre-
vent or minimize the same type
of disaster damage from occur-
ring in the future.

More information about SBA
disaster loans can be obtained by
calling the SBA Customer Ser-
vice Center at 800-659-2955.

San Gabriel To Host Lunar
New Year Festival February 10

historic Mission Playhouse. The
festival will kick-off with lion
and dragon dances and cultural
performances and close the
evening with a dance crew tour-
nament hosted by the Kinjaz
Dojo.

Festival-goers can also enjoy
a variety of Asian street foods
from lamb & beef kebobs, squid
skewers, ice cream waffles, milk
teas, sesame cold noodles, and
rainbow-colored dumplings from
food booths and food trucks, in-
cluding the original Kogi BBQ
Truck. Local vendors will be sell-
ing modern and traditional Asian

merchandise and handcrafted
goods in the festival market-
place.

This year’s festival is present-
ed by the City of San Gabriel,
along with Jade Sponsors: EDI
Media and the Hilton Los Ange-
les/San Gabriel, with contribu-
tions by Gold Sponsor Southern
California Edison, and Silver
Sponsors: Lincoln Motor Com-
pany, Athens Services, 99 Ranch
Market, and Pasadena Star News.

The San Gabriel Lunar New
Year Festival will run from 11:00
a.m. to 8:00 p.m. on February 10
in the Mission District.

Citizen's Academy Applications
Being Accepted

Traffic Stops, Fingerprinting and
more! Classes begin on Wednes-
day, February 21st and run for 12
consecutive Wednesday nights,
from 6:30-9:00 p.m. at the Po-
lice Department. Applications
can be picked up at the front
counter of the police depart-
ment, located at 150 S. Glendo-
ra Avenue, online at
www.cityofglendora.org or via an
email to nulloa@glendorapd.org.

The application deadline is

Thursday, February 15th, 2018.
All applicants must consent to a
record and background check pri-
or to being selected to partici-
pate. Class size is limited to 25
students, you must be at least 18
years of age, live or work in the
City of Glendora or attend Cit-
rus College . For more informa-
tion, please contact the Crime
Prevention Unit at (626) 914-
8268.

Arcadia Senior Services Nominations
for 2018 Senior Citizen of the Year

Year are available at the Arca-
dia Community Center, 365
Campus Drive and on the City's
website at www.arcadiaca.gov.
Recipient of the award will be
honored at the Arcadia Rotary
Club Salute to Seniors Lun-
cheon on Tuesday, May 8, at

the Arcadia Community Cen-
ter.

Nomination forms must be
submitted to Candice Cheung,
Recreation Supervisor, by Fri-
day, February 16 by 5:30pm.
For more information, please
call 626.821.4374.

Arcadia Announces
Use Of Wechat

vide Chinese speaking residents
with important City news and in-
formation.  "Through our use of
WeChat we hope to increase our
engagement and trust with the
Chinese community," said May-
or Amundson.  "City staff will use
WeChat to disseminate much of
the same information they send
out via social media: traffic
alerts, crime prevention tips, and
news about community events,"
he added.

WeChat currently has 980 mil-
lion active monthly users with 70
million outside of China. For ad-
ditional information, please con-
tact Arcadia City hall at 574-
5401.
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Lois M. Shade
Former Mayor of Glendora

Shade's Perspective

Brown's State of the State

Charles H. Bayer

Can Any Honest Christian Still
Support Donald J. Trump?

George Ogden
That’s just the way it is!

Many Tobacco Smokers Do Try, But…

At first I was simply curious.
What was it in Trump’s an-
nounced policies, promises, pro-
grams, tweets or Executive Or-
ders that would cause any think-
ing person to support him? The
answer popped to the surface. A
significant portion of American
voters are political conserva-
tives, and their position merits
respect.

As much as I might like them
to be, not all Americans are lib-
erals or progressives. There are
millions of honest folk who get
up on the right side of the bed
each morning, and stay on the
right side until they fall asleep.
What they think about taxes, la-
bor unions, the size of govern-
ment, immigration and capital-
ism flows from a legitimately
held conservative perspective. In
my estimation these people may
be wrong, but what they believe
is evidence of a consistent polit-
ical and social philosophy. Isn’t
this philosophic division what
undergirds any democracy? So
the contest becomes one of per-
suasion, with each party making
its best case as it attempts to re-
cruit those in the middle who
most often will decide the out-
come.

At the same time, I have been
struggling with a very different
matter, which has more to do with
one’s religious perspective than
it does with one’s political prej-
udices. In the last election 81
percent of self-identified Chris-
tian evangelicals voted for
Donald Trump, and still seem
committed to him and his agen-
da. But here is the question that
continues to haunt me: What in
there in the ethic of Jesus that
might lead a Christian to support
Donald Trump?

A clue. The other day I heard
about a community that from its

Termed-out Governor Jerry
Brown gave his last State of the
State address, which lasted about
16 minutes and was certainly a
recap of his agenda from his per-
spective and certainly not from
Shade's Perspective.

Brown reminded all when he
came into office in 2011, he
faced a $27 billion deficit and all
major news media proclaimed
California dead in one fashion or
another and would have an ongo-
ing "structural deficit." Over the
years, that so called "structural
deficit" has been patched up with
bond after bond and tax after tax.

California Republican Party
Chairman, Jim Brulte, disagrees
and says. "Jerry Brown has dealt
with nothing but a growing na-
tional economy since he was
elected. The national economic
recovery began in 2009, and he
was elected in 2010. He's had
eight years of economic growth
as Governor … Under Governor
Brown's watch, our state has be-
come more unaffordable for or-
dinary Californians. He needless-
ly raised taxes by billions of dol-
lars while diverting vital money
away from infrastructure, pover-
ty, and housing issues … Seven
years later, our roads and dams
are at a crisis point, the poverty
rate is the highest in the nation,
and the dream of buying a home
is all but dead."

Brown is still obsessed with
his high speed rail project that
others now call "the train to no-
where."  Voters approved $9.95
billion worth of bonds to cover
about ¼ of the cost, with private
investors covering part of the
cost, federal government dollars
to be invested and revenue bonds
to finish off the project and the
cost. Revenue bonds would be
paid off with the fares charged to
the ridership. The 2008 estimate
of fares was $55 from Los An-
geles to San Francisco now esti-
mated to cost $125. The speed
is down, the cost of the ride is
up, they just found another re-
placement CEO, and have not
gotten through the Tehachapi
Mountains yet. We will be pay-
ing $647 million a year out of the
general fund on the cost of the
initial bonds. We're paying an
arm and a leg for 1970's technol-
ogy while Elon Musk speeds for-
ward with state of the art tech-

By Joe Castillo
Monterey…  As previously

reported, Juan Bautista Alvarado
was Governor of Mexican Cali-
fornia from 1836 - 1842. His
home was located in the city of
Monterey where his family had
built a successful business and
had resided for the past half a
century. His popularity grew fol-
lowing his governorship and Al-
varado continued to make
Monterey his permanent resi-
dence. The city still boasts a num-
ber of adobes and early homes
which have been preserved and
one of them was the Alvarado
house. Located on Alvarado
Street, the two-story building is
now California Historical Land-
mark No. 348 with a plaque in-
stalled on September 4, 1949.
The plaque reads 'Home of Juan
Bautista Alvarado - Native of
Monterey, Governor of Califor-
nia under Mexican rule, Decem-
ber 20, 1836 - December 20,
1842. During his administration,
the increasing influx of Ameri-
cans and the Russian settlement
at Fort Ross, began to be regard-
ed as a serious problem. Russian
withdrew 1841'. The plaque rec-
ognizes Alvarado's home as a sig-
nificant historical site of one of
the last Mexican leaders in Cali-
fornia who organized the Cali-
fornios to battle for an indepen-
dent California. Just down the
street from the Alvarado site is
another historic house known as
the Larkin House. The home was
built in 1835 for Thomas Oliver
Larkin, who was the only U.S.
Consul to California under Mex-
ican rule from 1844 - 1846. In

Many of you who know me
know I am a former smoker. I was
a smoker that would irritate the
hell out of you with my hacking
cough. Little did I know at the
time, that smoking really wasn't
good for me. Just before I went
into the military, I quit smoking.
After I got out of the military I
started going to school and work-
ing at that same time. I worked a
night shift and going to school
during the day. I went to the Po-
lice Academy and back then, you
could actually smoke. So I
started smoking again to help me
stay awake. And within a few days,
I ended up with that hacking
cough again. I smoked for a
couple years and finally decided
I'm just going to quit. That was
40 years ago.

Way back then, they did not put
the type of chemical additives in
tobacco that they do today. In
many cases, this was for the pur-
pose of stopping insects from
eating the tobacco leaves that
were on pallets. More additives
were put into tobacco to activate
the nicotine to be more effective
for its consumers. There are so
many different chemical addi-
tives to the tobacco leaves that’s
hard for me to believe.

The reason for my tobacco
cough is because I am allergic to
nicotine. Over the years, with the
increased "activity" of nicotine in
the cigarettes and other tobacco
products has become really
rough for me as a non-smoker.
I'm not alone with this, with other
people as well.

It has gotten so bad for me; I
cannot be around other people
that smell of tobacco. Most
smokers do their best to respect
other people who do not smoke.
I can't tell you how much non-
smokers appreciate this. How-
ever, there are other issues that
also need to be considered. If I
meet somebody new, I dare not
dare to shake hands with that per-
son as I do not know if they are
smokers. I am so allergic to nico-
tine and if I get it on my hands or

nology.
Brown also talked about the

WaterFix project that is, by some
reports a $25 million project to
protect the Delta Ecosystem.
The State Auditor's Report on the
portion to deliver water to the
Central Valley, the bread basket
of California, and then on to
thirsty Southern California does
not have the structure in place to
proceed with the water delivery
portion of the project. The Twin
Tunnels is sitting high and dry and
has been reduced to perhaps one
tunnel. In fact, Department of
Water Resources, in charge of
that portion of the project, ac-
cording to the state auditor, vio-
lated state law when it hired a re-
placement project manager.

Jerry Brown says regarding
state water delivery, "Local wa-
ter districts, in both the North
and South, are providing the lead-
ership and the financing because
they know it is vital for their
communities, and for the whole
state." Metropolitan Water Dis-
trict has committed $4 million to
the tunnel project and a major
water district in the Central Val-
ley has withdrawn its commit-
ment. A November communica-
tions announced President Trump
was rejecting support for Water-
Fix. A two-year bill, back again
this year, is thought to once again
propose a tax on water … every
drop of it.

Department of Water Re-
sources, the same agency in
charge of the state water system
and Oroville Dam spillway that
failed and caused the evacuation
of 188,000 people is now look-
ing at cost overruns. Initially
$275 million was estimated to
repair damages to the spillway
and that has now risen to $870

million according to the L.A.
Times this week.

California's violent crime rate
is up 15.7% over the last two
years because Gov. Brown led the
effort to let the bad guys out of
jail and prison. Instead of build-
ing new prisons or finding alter-
native ways to keep these crimi-
nals behind bars, he supported AB
109. Prop 47 and Prop 57 and
reduced jail time, turned felonies
into misdemeanors and allowed
citations for stealing less than
$950 worth of property. All we
have to do is look daily into any
newspaper and see what is hap-
pening on our streets. We know
from our own experience in the
48th Assembly District, an early
released felon broke into a
house, attacked the resident and
when the episode was over he will
be charged with eight various
counts including attempted mur-
der.

Governor Jerry Brown's com-
ments on crime certainly lead me
to believe he is supporting the
same path that is having a devas-
tating effect on our communities
and why the League of Califor-
nia Cities and local elected offi-
cials are screaming "Take Back
Our Communities" and asking for
reform for our criminal justice
system. It is costing all our local
governments more and more to
keep rounding these bad guys up
time after time. And, the human
toll is incalculable.

Gov. Brown said he would be
fighting any repeal effort on the
gas tax. Don't recall anything
about housing costs or homeless-
ness so apparently he is not ter-
ribly concerned in his last year
of California politics about the
poverty levels in this state or the
ability of many to find housing.

Brown did not mention trying
to prevent the recall of Democrat
Senator Josh Newman. If I am
mistaken, please correct me.

inception had drawn its water
from inland wells. Recently the
community discovered that as the
tides in the adjacent ocean began
to increase as the water warmed,
their wells were being infiltrat-
ed by salty seawater that rendered
the well water undrinkable. Could
it be that these fresh water Chris-
tians have had their religion in-
filtrated by the rising tide of
rightwing politics?

I discussed this perspective in
four columns from June through
September of 2017, but hesitat-
ed to arrive at any definitive con-
clusion. I have been hesitant to
impugn the religious commit-
ment of either Donald Trump or
the evangelical Christians who
support him. But now that hesi-
tation has been seriously eroded.

The wall of caution was final-
ly shattered when a month ago
Donald Trump branded Haiti and
the African nations as “shit-
holes,” and suggested that in-
stead of people from those areas,
we should welcome more white
people from, say, Norway. That
statement puts a capstone on a
life of bigotry, racist policies,
lawsuits and tweets, all of which
have been well documented else-
where.

This record is not only repul-
sive and un-American, and is also
contrary to the heart of the Chris-

tian faith and to the testimony of
Jesus throughout his ministry. It
stands totally outside anything
that might be identified within the
authentic Judeo-Christian tradi-
tion.

I ask the following of the evan-
gelicals who voted for him and
still support him. What part of the
Trump agenda, policies or state-
ments do you cite that identifies
him as a Christian, and merits
your allegiance?

If you hold that there is no
connection between authentic
religion and the rest of life, and
that religion, basically the Chris-
tian faith, is only about saving
souls so that they can be assured
of heaven, I think you can still
claim to be a Christian. But if that
sums up what you believe about
who Jesus was and what he taught,
then by what evidence do you say
that faithful Bible believing
Christians have to offer that tes-
tifies to why any Christian ought
to back Donald Trump? Whatev-
er he believes and uses to sup-
port his racism bears little rela-
tionship to anything we know
about Jesus and what he taught.

While judgment is to be left
in God’s hands, I find no evidence
that would lead me to call Trump
a Christian, and no way that any-
one who claims to follow Jesus
should support him. I speak here
only to those who cite a relation-
ship between their Christian com-
mitment and what Trump says
and does.  If you hold that you
find no relationship between your
faith and your support of Trucmp,
I have no argument with you. But
if you hold that your support of
Trump is connected to your com-
mitment to Jesus, I ask for the
evidence.

Contact Charles Bayer at
candwbayer@verizon.net

"TIME JOCKEY" -
Searching For Alvarado

addition to being the American
Consulate, the house was used as
a private residence, city hall, and
headquarters for General
Stephen Kearney and Colonel
Richard Mason who was military
governor of California from
1846 to 1847. The home has also
been preserved and is now a Cal-
ifornia State Park allowing visi-
tors to see the artistically built
home. The proximity to Alvara-
do's house probably allowed for
Alvarado and Larkin to cross
paths in their daily activities, and
both Kearney and Mason were
known to have pursued Alvarado
during the Mexican-American
War with Alvarado eventually ar-
rested for organizing the Cali-
fornios in fighting against the
U.S. forces during the war. In
1849, the California State Con-
ventional Conference was held in
Monterey with 48 delegates from
the 10 districts of California to
create a constitution for Califor-
nia. The delegates debated for six
long days but eventually a con-
stitution was drafted. It was writ-
ten in both Spanish and English.
Within 100 yards of each other
in Monterey, Mexican, American
and Californian leaders each pur-
sued their own work of bringing
new direction to California and
changing a way of life which had
been initiated in 1602….

Joe Castillo is a freelance
historical writer who has been
covering Southern California
history for 10 years and has
written3 books on the topic. He
can be reached at
joeacastillo@aol.com.

if a smoker hugs me, I can have a
pretty bad reaction. A couple of
months ago, I did a show and
called the young lady up on stage
and it wasn't until then that I real-
ized that she was a smoker. I
could smell it on her. I shortened
that part of the skit just to get rid
of her. Later on after the show,
we were in the patio area and I
was drinking one of those fake
beers when this "same" young girl
that I had on stage came up to me
with her girlfriends. She appeared
to be pretty intoxicated. She
wanted to get some pictures taken
with me; she was hanging all over
me and rather a frisky fashion.
The problem was she had a ciga-
rette in one hand.

We did this so-called photo
shoot for a couple minutes and
then she went on her way. Within
minutes, I was having trouble. I
was in Burbank and needed to
head back to the East San Gabriel
Valley to get home. It was com-
ing up on 2 AM. I did not make it.
I exited the freeway and went to
the VA hospital in downtown Los
Angeles which is an outpatient
clinic and it was closed. I pulled
into the street level parking lot
and was quickly challenged by
security. They wanted to call the
paramedics because of my con-
dition. I talked him out of it and
told him that this would pass and
I would be on my way. I just
needed some time to get it my-
self together. He thought I had
been in a fight because the blood
vessels in my nose had hemor-
rhaged and my gums were swol-
len and bleeding. I was coughing
and sneezing blood. Pretty scary!

I was messed up for the follow-
ing two months. I do take medi-
cation for this however I did not
that night.

So what can nicotine do to
people like me that are allergic
to this chemical. Nicotine on di-
rect application in humans causes
irritation and burning sensation
in the mouth and throat, in-
creased salivation, nausea, ab-
dominal pain, vomiting and diar-
rhea. Gastrointestinal effects are
less severe but can occur even
after coetaneous and respiratory
exposure. Predominant immedi-
ate effects as seen in animal stud-
ies and in humans consist of in-
crease in pulse rate and blood
pressure. Nicotine also causes an
increase in plasma free fatty ac-
ids, hyperglycemia, and an in-
crease in the level of catechola-
mines in the blood. There is re-
duced coronary blood flow but an
increased skeletal muscle blood
flow. The increased rate of res-
piration causes hypothermia, a
hypercoagulable state, decreases
skin temperature, and increases
the blood viscosity.  (Trust me, I
didn't know all of this off the top
of my head, I looked some of it
up).

The addictive ingredient in
cigarettes can be quite a lethal
compound. It's widely recog-
nized to be deadly at doses be-
tween 30 and 60 milligrams,
making it more dangerous than
both arsenic and cyanide.

Nicotine is one of the most
toxic of all poisons and has a
rapid onset of action. Apart from
local actions, the target organs
are the peripheral and central ner-
vous systems. In severe poison-
ing, there are tremors, prostra-
tion, cyanosis, dypnoea, convul-
sion, progression to collapse and
coma. Even death may occur
from paralysis of respiratory
muscles and/or central respira-
tory failure with a LD50 in adults
of around 30-60 mg of nicotine.
In children the LD50 is around
10 mg. Call your doctor imme-
diately or get emergency medi-

cal help if you experience any of
the following serious side ef-
fects: Signs of an allergic reac-
tion, which may include hives,
breathing difficulties, or swell-
ing of the lips, face, tongue, or
throat, chest pain, uneven heart-
beats, seizures, weakness, severe
rash or swelling.

Do you wonder what chemi-
cals are actually in cigarettes?
Cigarette smoke contains over
4,000 chemicals, including 43
known cancer-causing (carcino-
genic) compounds and 400 other
toxins. These cigarette ingredi-
ents include nicotine, tar, and
carbon monoxide, as well as
formaldehyde, ammonia, hydro-
gen cyanide, arsenic, and DDT...
and much more.  Some of the
additives are to kill insects, stop
mold, and preserve the leaves and
to enhance some of the active
chemicals.

I am in charge of running a
large cocktail bar. We cannot hire
any bartender that smokes. This
is for a number of reasons includ-
ing liability. If the bartender
opens up a beer for example, and
she or he just got through smok-
ing a cigarette, there is a huge
chance that there will be nicotine
exposure to the top of that bottle.
In the past, we have had custom-
ers complain that the bartender
smells like an ashtray. So the bot-
tom line would be, if you smoke,
don't apply.

For all you smokers out there
who try so hard to respect the
non-smokers, we thank you so
much. You may want to consider
using the fist-bump instead of a
handshake and explain to the
other party that you smoke and
out of respect you are doing the
fist-bump instead of a handshake.
I'm sure they will be very appre-
ciative, and if they don't have an
issue, they will open their hand
for a handshake.

We all live on this planet to-
gether, and a little respect, goes
a long way.

"That's Just the Way it Is!"
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Stocks Explode out of the Gate in 2018
FINANCIAL / CONSUMER

Your Money - Ask Julia

Julia Yoder

By Gene Morrill - Certified Automotive Specialists

Replacing a Car Battery…
Why It Takes an Expert!

2018 is off to a roaring start
as the market momentum that
was lagging for a good part of
December is now back, with rel-
ative strength indicators pointing
to higher prices for stocks in
most sectors. I find the hot start
to the New Year attributable to a
global wake-up call about what
the upside of tax reform will
mean to rising corporate profits.
This has triggered a buying wave
of cash coming off the sidelines
that is nothing short of impres-
sive.

Some market professionals
express that the strong market
gains may also be a result of what
is called the "January Effect".
Several theories have been put
forth to explain why the January
Effect occurs. One explanation is
that mutual fund managers will
sometimes go shopping at the
end of December to purchase
stocks that have appreciated sig-
nificantly during the year - a de-
ceptive practice known as "win-
dow dressing." Any holdings that
a fund owns at year-end will be
listed in its annual report to
shareholders, and it always looks
good for a portfolio to contain a
few big winners among their
holdings.

Conversely, as the end of the
year approaches, many investors
unload shares of underperform-
ing stocks. Some of them may be
simply trying to cut their ties to
bad investments in order to get a
fresh start to the new year. Pri-
marily, though, year-end trading
is heavily influenced by tax con-
siderations, and many people sell
their losers in order to realize
capital losses that can be used to
offset capital gains. Once the new
year begins, proceeds from those
sales are deployed back into the
market, sending prices higher.

There is also the notion that a
boost in stock prices can be at-
tributed to investor psychology.
For many investors and corporate

Our vehicles are much more
complicated than they used to be.
Each system is controlled by a
separate computer module and
each car can have as many as
twenty of these modules.  They
each have their own "memory"
and they depend upon the car's
battery to keep the memory in-
tact.

We all have had to reset our
car's clock after a battery discon-
nect but these days more can be
lost than your car's clock time.
Here are some of the issues that
can occur after a battery power
failure or disconnect:

• Loss of time on the clock,
loss of set radio stations and

We have a mortgage and a
HELOC on our home. How does
the new tax law affect our mort-
gage interest deductions?

The old tax law allowed tax-
payers who itemized to deduct
mortgage interest on mortgages
totaling up to $1.1 million, in-
cluding home equity loans up to
$100,000. The new tax law does
not allow taxpayers to deduct
mortgage interest paid on old or
new home equity loans. Because
you got your main home mort-
gage loan before January 1,
2018, that mortgage limit
amount stays at $1.1 million for
determining your deduction.
Those whose have a mortgage
beginning January 1, 2018 (until
January 1, 2016) can only deduct
mortgage interest on a mortgage
loan up to $750,000. Again, no
more HELOC and 2nd's mort-
gage interest deduction for any-
body. If your total (main mort-
gage plus HELOC) is less than
$750,000, you might want to
consider refinancing both loans
into one main mortgage.

How can I reduce the antici-
pated amount of my tax bill?

You have until April 17, 2018
to take action.  If you qualify,
(mostly based on income limits),
you might consider putting up to
$5,000 ($6,000 if you are 50 or
older) into an IRA (Individual
Retirement Account).  (Roth
IRA's don't give you an upfront
tax break.)  Some lower-income
taxpayers might qualify for a Re-
tirement Savers Tax Credit.  Note
that a tax credit has a lot more
impact on your tax bill than a tax
deduction.

I don't need the earnings
from my investments at this

time, and it's putting me into a
higher tax bracket.  My CPA
suggests I mortgage my paid-
off house so I can write off the
interest.  I don't want to do that!
Is there another way to lower my
tax bracket?

Since you do not need the in-
vestment earnings, you could re-
position your investment dollars
into a tax-deferred product. That
way, you'll only pay taxes on the
earnings when you decide to use
the money.  Financing a paid-off
home in order to get the mort-
gage-interest write-off is throw-
ing your money away.  First of all,
it takes time to recover the costs
involved in getting a mortgage.
Secondly, if you work out the
math, you would be paying rough-
ly $2 - $3 per $1 of mortgage-
interest deduction; that's not
good.

We cannot afford life insur-
ance, long-term care insur-
ance, AND investing in retire-
ment. What do you recommend?

There are life insurance poli-
cies that can also cover your
long-term care needs in the fu-
ture.  Often these policies not
only leave your heirs an inherit-
ance upon your death, but also

give you access to some of the
money while you are alive. There
are also annuities which have liv-
ing benefits for expenses such as
health, emergencies, retirement
income, education, entertain-
ment, and more.

What are the different re-
tirement accounts, and which
one(s) are best?

There are traditional IRAs,
Roth IRAs, 401(k)s, Simple
IRAs, SEP IRAs, Solo 401(k)s,
and Roth 401(k)s.  With some,
you contribute as a deduction
from your wages through a com-
pany your employer has select-
ed.  With others, you contribute
directly through an institution,
usually a bank or insurance com-
pany.  There are pro's and con's
of each type of account, so de-
termination of which one(s) you
qualify to utilize, and which of
those are best for you, comes
down to an individual, educated
choice. Learn what you can on-
line, and consult with a good fi-
nancial professional.

Ask Julia by email:
juliayoder@yahoo.com

This is your opportunity to
simplify your life by having one
professional working personally
with you to coordinate your fi-
nances, investments, real estate,
mortgage, insurance, retirement,
and estate plans. CA Insurance
0C83859/Realtor 01238153/
NMLS 248681/ Nat'l. Ethics As-
soc.

Home loan application:
htttps://blink.mortgage/app/sign-
up/p/allsourcemortgage/juliay-
oder

Accident-Medical-Dental dis-
count plans:
CalStarBenefits.com/28485

anti-theft lockout
• Stalling, failure of emission

monitors
• Loss of power seat and mir-

ror positions
• Door control loss such as

locking, driver door switch pad,
child lock switches, etc., which
are associated with the driver's
door. In most of the cases the
driver door module acts as a mas-
ter and others act as slaves in
communication protocols.

If you have replaced your car's

battery on your own and you are
experiencing any of these issues,
please contact us today.  We can
help your car get its memory
back!

Certified Auto Specialists
wants to be your GO-TO place!
Feel free to call 626-963-0814
with any questions and we will be
glad to help, or visit our website
at CertifiedAutoCa.com.

Home Town Service You
Can Count On!

retirement fund managers, the
start of January is a good time to
fund retirement accounts, since
it provides the greatest amount of
time during the calendar year for
assets to grow on a tax-deferred
basis. That makes sense as posi-
tive money flow is the oxygen for
higher stock prices.

My colleagues on Wall Street
feel that all three of these ele-
ments are contributing to the cur-
rent elevation of stock prices
against the investing landscape of
synchronized global growth,
structurally relatively low inter-
est rates, and the low risk of core
inflation spiking.

As we all know, the stock mar-
ket doesn't move straight up with-
out bouts of intense short-term
selling to relieve technically
overbought conditions. Follow-
ing a torrid week of gains, many
on Wall Street expect the mar-
ket to pause in front of the fourth-
quarter earnings. Not only should
the companies that make up the
S&P 500 post a solid Q4 2017,
the bigger story will be what for-
ward guidance commentary looks
like with tax reform providing a
major tailwind for further gains.

So - now that the Dow has
crossed 26,000, the S&P has
cleared 2,800, and the Nasdaq
has topped 7,300, what does that
mean for the market on a short-
term and intermediate term ba-
sis? Is the market rich and over-
valued or does the bull trend have
a higher valuation perspective in
store? There is no substitute for

the Wall Street adage of "the trend
is your friend" and this time
around is no different.

Are There Any Concerns
About Inflation?

Bond traders are concerned
about inflation, just as they were
at this time last year. The differ-
ence is a much stronger case for
faster inflation now, particularly
to those who give credence to the
traditional understanding of a
trade-off between labor slack and
inflation. As a result, inflation is
likely to be the most significant
influence on interest rates this
year in three ways: 1. The actual
inflation figures; 2. The way the
FOMC reacts to inflation “in-
puts”; and 3. How both affect in-
flation expectations.

Tax cuts should have a signifi-
cant effect on economic growth
for 2018, primarily thanks to the
significantly lower corporate
rate. Many analysts on Wall
Street have raised their growth
forecast to 3.3% in 2018 and
3.5% in 2019 because the US
cannot be the only G-30 econo-
my immune to a lower corporate
rate. Significant cuts in the UK,
in Ireland and Germany had big,
lasting GDP effects. The many
commentators who view that the
benefits in the US will be negli-
gible or temporary are overcau-
tious. It’s noteworthy that in the
UK, where the corporate rate was
most recently cut, the govern-
ment forecast declining tax rev-
enues. The economy grew so
much, however, that revenues are
higher despite a rate more than a
third lower than where it started.
Indeed, the biggest risk to the
forecast here in the US is faster
growth.

LIVE LOCAL, SHOP LO-
CAL – THIS IS THE TIME
OUR MERCHANTS NEED US

I welcome your questions and
c o m m e n t s :
kenherman46@hotmail.com

SACRAMENTO - On January
22, the first day the California
Department of Motor Vehicles
(DMV) offered Californians the
opportunity to apply for a REAL
ID driver license or identifica-
tion (ID) card, more than 5,000
customers submitted applica-
tions for a REAL ID compliant
card. Many said they used the
REAL ID interactive checklist at
REALID.dmv.ca.gov to gather
the required documents needed
to apply for the new federal com-
pliant REAL ID card.

“We are pleased with the in-
terest Californians are showing
in this new optional card,” DMV
Director Jean Shiomoto said.
“The REAL ID card is available
to Californians who want to con-

Californians Arrive Prepared to
Apply for REAL ID Cards

tinue to use their driver license
or ID card to board a domestic
flight or enter secure federal fa-
cilities when new federal re-
quirements take effect October
1, 2020.”

There is no need to rush into a
DMV field office to apply for a
REAL ID because the federal re-
quirements don’t go into effect
until October 1, 2020. The ideal
time to apply would be at the time
of your driver license renewal.

A valid California driver li-
cense or ID card can be used for
federal purposes, including
boarding a domestic flight and
entering military bases or secure
federal facilities, until October
1, 2020. After that date, only a
REAL ID card or other federally

approved documents will be ac-
cepted, such as a valid U.S. pass-
port, passport card or military ID.

To apply for a REAL ID:
• Make an appointment (rec-

ommended) to visit a DMV field
office.

• Provide proof of identity,
such as a certified copy of a U.S.
birth certificate, U.S. passport,
employment authorization docu-
ment, permanent resident card or
foreign passport with an ap-
proved form I-94.

• Present proof of your Social
Security number, such as an SSN
card, W-2 or paystub with full
SSN.

• Show a California residency
document, such as a rental or

by Jerome E. Horton
Member, 3rd District
State Board of Equalization

The deadline to file your claim
for an up to $7,000 property tax
exemption is February 15, 2018
– after that date, you will only be
eligible to receive 80% of the
exemption. I know that most of
us are concentrating on getting
our personal income tax filed by
April 18 and claiming the up to
$6,318 in federal earned income
tax credits (EITC), up to $2,775
in state EITC, and other appropri-
ate deductions. But don’t forget
about your Homeowner’s prop-
erty tax exemption!

To claim the Homeowners’
Exemption, you must be an own-
er, co-owner, or purchaser listed
on the contract of sale for your
principle place of residence. To
determine whether your proper-
ty is your principal place of res-
idence, think about the address on
your voter registration, your car
registration, and where you re-

Don’t Miss the Deadline to
Reduce Your Property Tax!

turn after work. Essentially, this
is the place where you will live
for the majority of your time this
year.

Much to my dismay, over
400,000 taxpayers in Los Ange-
les County and 27,000 taxpayers
in Ventura County forget to
claim their Homeowner’s prop-
erty tax exemption, according to
Los Angeles County Assessor
Jeffrey Prang and Ventura Coun-
ty Assessor Dan Goodwin. Dur-
ing these times of Tax Reform it
is important that homeowners
familiarize themselves with the
various tax deductions, credits,
and exemptions to minimize
their tax liabilities, maximize
their refunds, and lower their cost
of living.

With over 8 million Califor-
nians living in poverty and an ep-
idemic of homelessness, mental
illness, and drug addiction
throughout the state, lowering
one’s tax liability is one way to

stimulate the economy and cre-
ate jobs. In Los Angeles County
the population of low-income
individuals is higher than the av-
erage for the state. The Home-
owner’s Exemption and the fed-
eral and state EITC are a few of
many forms of tax relief available
to them that can help them sur-
vive the high cost of living in
California.

For more information on how
to file your claim to receive the
full property tax exemption, and
for answers to any questions you
may have, visit my website at
http://boe.ca.gov/members/hor-
ton/property_taxes.html. Also, to
get free tax preparation assis-
tance, find a Volunteer Income
Tax (VITA) site near you at https:/
/irs.treasury.gov/freetaxprep/.
VITA services are offered at con-
venient times and locations in
Los Angeles, Ventura, and San
Bernardino Counties during tax
season.

lease agreement, mortgage bill,
utility bill or employment, med-
ical or school document.

• An original or certified copy
of a name change document, such
as a marriage certificate or di-
vorce decree, may be required.

A full list of document options
needed to apply for a California
REAL ID driver license or ID
card is available on the DMV
website.

REAL ID and federal non-
compliant cards are both valid
forms of identification. All driv-
er licenses, including REAL ID
driver licenses, cost $35 and ID
cards cost $30.For more infor-
mation, visit
REALID.dmv.ca.gov.

MONROVIA - Members of
the California Retired Teachers'
Association #71 (CalRTA -SGV)
will have the opportunity to hear
from area superintendents about
changes and innovations in the
public schools they represent.
The Retired Teachers will learn
more about current building
projects, changes in curriculum,
emphasis on STEM subjects (sci-
ence, technology, engineering,
and math), student achievement,
and much more.

The CalRTA #71 luncheon
meeting will take place on Fri-
day, February 9, at 11:30 a.m. at
the Monrovia Community Cen-
ter on 119 S. Palm Ave., Monrovia
CA 91016.  This is a change of
location because of renovations
at the customary meeting place

Retired Teachers to
Hear Update from
Local Superintendents
Change of Location:  Meet at Monrovia Community Center
on Friday, February 9, 2018 at 11:30 am!

in Arcadia.  Some parking is
available next to the Monrovia
Community Center, but more
ample parking is available on the
street and is still close to the
meeting place.  The cost of the
luncheon is $12 for members.
For luncheon reservations,
please call John Gera at (626)
286-0714 by February 2.  The
cost of the luncheon for those
who pay at the door without res-
ervations is $13.

Membership in the California
Retired Teachers' Association is
open to all retired educators, as
well as to current educators and
to any others interested in join-
ing this active group.  CalRTA's
motto is "Your Partner in Pension
Protection."
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Around the Valley & Senior News
AZUSA

Volunteer Drivers
Needed

Do you have some extra time
to spare? Are you a good driver?
The Azusa Senior Center has a
great volunteer opportunity for
you! The Azusa Senior Center is
currently recruiting volunteer
drivers to deliver lunches to our
homebound seniors in the city of
Azusa between the hours of
10:30 a.m. and 12:30 p.m. If you
are interested, please contact
Lynda Prewitt for more informa-
tion at (626) 812-5204, ext.
5303.

TOPS Meeting
TOPS(Take Off Pounds Sen-

sibly) #950 Azusa has been serv-
ing the San Gabriel Valley since
1967 and has successfully sup-
ported and assisted men and
women in their pursuit to lose
weight.  Through group support
to start living the good life by
eating healthy and doing exercise.

TOPS is a non-profit weight
loss group which meets weekly
every Thursday at 9:00AM to
11:00AM at Soldano Senior Vil-
lage in their meeting room in
Azusa. There is no obligation, all
visitors are welcome.

For more information, call
Norm Klemz, 626-967-8829

ARCADIAARCADIAARCADIAARCADIAARCADIA
Arcadia Senior Card
Club Looking For New
Members

The Arcadia Senior Card Club
is accepting new members.
Arcadia residency is not re-
quired. Play contract bridge or
pinochle. The group meets at the
Assistance League Community
House, 100 So. Santa Anita Av-
enue every Monday from 9:00
AM to 3:00 PM. Lunch is pro-
vided for a nominal fee or bring
your own lunch.

The group is open to men and
women 50 or older. The annual
dues are $5.00. For more infor-
mation call 626-281-6771.

BALDWIN PARK
Candlemass Cultural
Celebration

Join us on Friday, February
2nd from 9:00 am – 11:00 am in
celebrating Candlemass with a
warm tamale and coffee for
breakfast. We will also be having
live performances by a Mariachi
and Ballet Folklorico. Tickets are
$5. Last day to register is Thurs-
day, February 1. Call (626) 813-
5245, Ext. 323 for more info.

Valentines Dance
Come enjoy a romantic

evening at the Julia McNeill Se-
nior Center on Saturday, Febru-
ary 10th from 6:00 pm – 11:00
pm. There will be live music per-
formance, raffles, and much
more! So bring your sweetheart
for a night of fun and dancing. Hot
meals will also be available for a
nominal fee of $6.00. $15 for
pre-sale tickets and $20 at the
door. Call (626) 813-5245, Ext.
323 for more info.

Trip to The Grove &
Farmer’s Market

Come join on Thursday, Feb-
ruary 8 from 1:00 pm – 7:00 pm
as we drive out to The Grove and
Farmer’s Market in Fairfax. The
Grove is a world-renowned shop-
ping, dining and entertainment
destination where guest can ex-
perience old-fashioned trolley
rides and magnificent dancing
fountains. If you’re looking for
fresh produce and a fun atmo-
sphere, visit the Original Farm-

er’s Market. Located right next
to The Grove, the Farmer’s Mar-
ket offers over 100 gourmet gro-
cers, restaurants from across the
globe, and world class shopping
in an open-air setting. Try the “La
Chezy Moi” Nutella crepe at The
French Crepe Co. or a Shrimp
Po’Boy from The Gumbo Pot.
Meals not included. Tickets are
$10. For more information,
please visit the Julia McNeill
Senior Center or call (626) 813-
5245, Ext. 323.

Annual Lunar New
Year Celebration

The City of Baldwin Park in
partnership with Baldwin Park
Unified School District Older
Adult Program, will be hosting
our Annual Lunar New Year Cel-
ebration. Please join us as we
celebrate the Year of the Dog on
Friday, February 16th from
9:00 am – 11:00 am. Celebration
will take place at the Performing
Arts Center located at 4640 N.
Maine Avenue, Baldwin Park, CA
91706.

Location to register for all
events and workshops is at Julia
McNeill Senior Center, 4100
Baldwin Park Blvd., Baldwin
Park. Call (626) 813-5245, Ext.

323 for more info.

McNeill Fitness
Program

A challenging but accessible
workout regimen, which includes
basic calisthenics, arm workouts,
legs and torso, and a steady run/
walk around Morgan Park. Nutri-
tional guidance is also offered.
Eating well and exercising will
not only improve your overall
health, but also improves your
mood and energy levels. Group
meets in senior center dining hall
Monday through Thursday from
8:00am – 9:00am. This class is
free to participate. For more in-
formation on the class or regis-
tering, please visit the Julia Mc-
Neill Senior Center or call (626)
813-5245, Ext. 323

February Birthday
Celebration

Join the Julia McNeill Senior
Center monthly Birthday Cele-
bration on the third Wednesday
of the month (Feb 21) from
12:30 pm – 2:30 pm. Dance to
the music of DJ Sonic Boom as
active adults celebrate their birth-
day. Have some cake and lots of
music, as well as door prizes for
your celebration! $1 door admis-
sion.

Call (626) 813-5245, Ext.

323 for more info.

COVINA
Community Garden
Parcels

The City of Covina Parks &
Recreation Department has a
Community Garden located at
Cougar Park. Parcels are now
available. Grow your own vege-
tables alongside other gardeners
who are passionate about garden-
ing and growing healthy organic
produce! Annual fee of $50 for
large or handicap accessible par-
cel, and $44 for small parcel.
Applications are available at
covinaca.gov. For more informa-
tion, call (626) 384-5340.

Covina’s T.E.A.M.
The City of Covina Parks &

Recreation Department is look-
ing for Covina teens who would
like to help out and volunteer in
their community.  Join Covina’s
T.E.A.M. (Teens Endeavor to Ac-
complish More) and participate
in service projects and commu-
nity events each month.  Attend a

meeting for more information.
Meetings held on Tuesdays (Feb-
ruary 13, March 6, and April 10)
6-7 p.m. at Cougar Park, 150 W.
Puente Street.  No preregistra-
tion required.

For more information, call
(626) 384-5340.

Basketball And T-Ball
The City of Covina Parks &

Recreation Department is offer-
ing Winter Basketball for ages 18
months-11 years and T-ball for
ages 3-6.  These programs pro-
vide instruction and fun in a non-
competitive atmosphere.  For
more information or to register,
please call (626) 384-5340 or

visit covinaca.gov.

DUARTE
Hot Lunches at
Senior Center

The Senior Center serves hot
lunches Monday through Friday
to individuals over 60 years, or
the spouse of someone over age
60, and must check in by 11:45
a.m. for lunch. Reservations are
requested by calling 357-3513,
24 hours in advance, and 48
hours, in advance, for a choice
day. The suggested donation is
$3. The Duarte Senior Center is
located at 1610 Huntington
Drive.

Alzheimer's Safe
Return Registration

Safe return is a service of the
Alzheimer's Association to help
identify, locate and return
Alzheimer's victims who wander
and become lost. The one time
registration includes identifica-
tion items, preventative informa-
tion, membership in the
Alzheimer's Association, and par-
ticipation in a nationwide search
system. Call the Duarte Senior
Center at 357-3513 for an ap-
pointment.

Volunteering Does
Your Heart Good!

The Duarte Senior Center is
always in need of volunteers. If
you would like to give back to the
community, please consider be-
ing a Senior Center volunteer.
For more information call 357-

3513.

GLENDORA
Not Exactly! The Price
Is Right Game Show

Guests will enjoy a Mexican
style dinner with fun games
and entertainment even before
the show begins! The Trave-
lin' Game Show will be host-
ing "Not Exactly" The Price is
Right at the La Fetra Center.
You'll have a chance to come
on down and play games simi-
lar to those on the classic game
show we all know and love.
Don't miss out on this oppor-
tunity for a fun night! To reg-
ister, please sign up in person
at the La Fetra Center. $12 per
person Saturday, February 10
5:00pm to 7:30pm. For more
information please call

(626)914-8235.

Alzheimer's Peer
Support Group

Caring for a loved one with
Alzheimer's can be frustrating,
challenging, and sometimes dis-
tressful. This peer support group
is designed to share experiences,
coping strategies, information,
and ideas with each other, and to
offer understanding and encour-
agement to one another. We meet
the 2nd Thursday of each
month from 6:30-8:30 pm at
Glenkirk Church, 1700 Palopinto

Ave., Glendora, in Room #11. We
caregivers look forward to lift-
ing each other up as we journey
through this season of life.  For
more info, visit
glenkirkchurch.org or call
Glenkirk's church office at (626)

914-4833.

Glendora After
Stroke Center

A non-fee program for stroke
survivors and their families.  This
supportive program offers re-
learning (reading, writing,
speech), caregiver support, cur-
rent events, card games, snacks,
resocialization, exercise, music,
speakers, day field trips, and
stroke support.  Lunch is avail-
able ($3 senior lunch or $2.75
deli sandwich).  For more infor-
mation, please call Sonia
Schupbach at (626) 963-6186.
The program is Wednesdays
9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. Co-spon-
sored by The After Stroke Cen-
ter and the Glendora Community
Services Department.

Cars 4 the Community
Glendora Rotary has a new and

exciting vehicle donation pro-
gram, called Cars 4 the Commu-
nity. We are asking for your old
car, boat, motorcycle or RV, run-
ning or not, be donated and re-
ceive a 100% tax deduction for
the proceeds.

This program helps our
schools, community, country and
the world. Call 626-963-0814
for more information.

Instructors Needed At
The La Fetra Center

The City of Glendora's La Fe-
tra Center is looking for new
class instructors! We are seek-
ing out instructors to teach the
following: Cooking classes,
Spanish lessons, and American
Sign Language (ASL) classes.
Share your talents with your
peers!  If you would like more
information on teaching a class
at the La Fetra Center please con-
tact Jennelle Markel at
(626)9148-8235, or please
email at
jmarkel@ci.glendora.ca.us.

LA VERNE
Farmers Market

“La Verne Fresh,” Old Town La
Verne’s certified Farmers Mar-
ket continues every Saturday
from 8:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. The
Farmers Market is located at the
corner of D Street and Third
Street, south of Bonita Avenue.
The market features a wide vari-
ety of fresh fruits and vegetables,
specialty foods, fresh flowers
and plants, tasty food offerings,
and unique handcrafted artisan
goods. Live music is always pro-
vided. The merchants of Old
Town La Verne sponsor and sup-
port this Farmers Market and
hope you will support La Verne’s
own Farmers Market. For current
information please check out La
Verne FRESH Old Town Certi-
fied Farmers Market on Face-
book, or call (714) 345-3087 or
City Hall at (909) 596-8706.

Get About

VALLEY/SENIOR NEWS

Transportation
Get About provides transpor-

tation for seniors aged 60+ and
disabled residents of Claremont,
La Verne, Pomona, and San Di-
mas. The door-to-door service
can be used for shopping, doc-
tor’s appointments, church, se-
nior nutrition sites and many oth-
er locations within the four cit-
ies. The service operates seven
days a week and membership is
free.

To Register: (909) 621-9900
To Schedule a ride: (909) 596-

5964
For more information, contact

Abby Nuyda at 909.621.9900,

Extension 228.

MONROVIA
Senior Blood
Pressure Screenings

The Department of Commu-
nity Services invites active adults
and seniors, 50 years and older,
to attend a monthly blood pres-
sure screening. The free program
is hosted by Methodist Hospital.
The program is designed to de-
tect high blood pressure. For ad-
ditional information, please con-
tact the Department of Commu-
nity Services at (626) 256-8246.

Blood Pressure Screenings is
at the Community Center, 119
West Palm Avenue on the Second
Tuesday of the month from 9:15
a.m. - 10:15 a.m. and on the
Fourth Wednesday of the

month from 9:00am - 10:00am

Caring Crafters
If you have an interest in knit-

ting, crocheting and hand work or
would like to learn, join us at the
Monrovia Community Center
every Wednesday. The Friendly
Crafters is a social group that
meets every Wednesday from
12:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. and is
designed to foster friendships and
provide social opportunities
while crocheting and knitting.
The group always welcomes new
participants to teach and share
new ideas! This free program is
offered to all Seniors and Active
Adults! Crafters meet every
Wednesday from 12:00 p.m. -
3:00 p.m. at the Monrovia Com-
munity Center.

Senior Stretch &
Exercise Class

Stretching is essential for our
bodies. The Department of Com-
munity Services invites seniors
to join our weekly senior
stretching and exercise class. The
class includes stretching tech-
niques geared toward seniors
over 50, though the class is great
for anyone in need of a good rou-
tine. Movement increases range
of motion, relaxation, and de-
creases risk of injury. Partici-
pants should wear comfortable
clothing and shoes. Bring a towel
and bottled water. For additional
information, please contact the
Department of Community Ser-
vices at (626) 256-8246.

Classes are at the Community
Center, 119 West Palm Avenue
on Mondays from 1:00 p.m. -
2:00 p.m. and Fridays from 9:00
a.m. - 10:00 a.m. Fee: $2 per

class.

SAN DIMAS
San Dimas
Toastmasters Club

The San Dimas chapter of
Toastmasters International, Toast
To The Best Club, Club # 5880
meets every 1st and 3rd Thurs-
day from 7PM to 8:45 PM.
Learn to motivate and lead. Chal-
lenge yourself with Toastmaster's
proven education programs. Let
us help you grow your strengths
and accomplish your goals.  Be-
come a better speaker and learn
to communicate with confi-
dence.  Learn these skills and
more in a supportive, self-paced,
fun atmosphere. Meets at the
Faith Lutheran Church, Parish
Hall, 505 E Bonita Ave. Contact
Art Douglas at (951) 505-0555.

WEST COVINA
TOPS Meeting

TOPS (Take Pounds Off Sen-
sibly) meets every Thursday at
6 pm at the West Covina Senior
Center, 2501 E. Cortez St in the
classroom building. The weight
loss group seeks members who
wish to lose weight and maintain
a healthy lifestyle. Meetings last
until about 7:30 and the first
meeting is free. Visitors are al-
ways welcome. Come for support
with your weight loss journey.
You can do it! For more informa-
tion, contact Erika Hernandez
626-384-0502 or email:

ehernandez57@aol.com

Go West Shuttle
Service

The Go West Shuttle service
consists of three alignments
(Red, Blue, and Green) that serve
destinations throughout the city
including Plaza West Covina,
Eastland Shopping Center,
Heights Shopping Center, West
Covina Civic Center, West
Covina Senior Center, Cameron
Community Center, and many
more.
• For questions on the location
of shuttle stops, assistance in lo-
cating the stop closest to you, and
route schedules please call (800)
425-5777.
• The fixed-route service oper-
ates Monday through Friday from
6:30 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.
• The fare is only $1.00 each way.
• No Service on Thanksgiving,
Day after Thanksgiving, Christ-
mas Eve, Christmas Day, New
Year's Day, President's Day, La-
bor Day, Memorial Day, and In-
dependence Day.

Senior Lunch
The West Covina Senior Cen-

ter has an award-winning lunch
program that provides a daily
lunch service for seniors, Mon-
day through Friday at 11:30 a.m.
The lunch program is funded in
part by the Los Angeles County
Area Agency on Aging.

There is a suggested lunch do-
nation of $2.00 for those 60
years and older. Persons younger
than 60 years old pay $4.00, and
persons with disabilities younger
than 60 years pay $3.00. West
Covina Senior Citizens Center is
at 2501 East Cortez Street.

We Me and you
        is seldom us.
    Bartology #331

ARCADIA - Valentine's Day is
a sweet one!  Giving out cards and
receiving them is so fun!  Flow-
ers and hearts are the decora-
tions, a day to show you care is
reason for celebration!  Choco-
late and candy are sweet presents
too, we love Valentine's Day, how
about you?  Come join us for
some sweet fun!  Kid's Night Out,
on Friday, February 9 - 6-11pm,

Kid's Night Out - My Funny Valentine!
provides kids a night of fun and
play so parents can enjoy an
evening out or a quiet one at
home.  The Arcadia Recreation
Staff and Volunteers offer dinner,
themed games, supervision and a
movie for children ages 4 and
above. (Accommodations cannot
be made for special dietary
needs.) The fun takes place at the
Arcadia Community Center, 365

Huntington Drive, Arcadia
91007, from 6-11pm. The cost
is $22.00 per child and includes
snacks and beverages. Pre-regis-
tration is mandatory and can be
done on-line at ArcadiaCA.gov
by fax, 626.821.4370 or by com-
ing into the Recreation Office,
375 Campus Drive, Arcadia, CA
91007. For more information
please call 626.574.5113.

AD SPACE
AVAILABLE

AT REASONABLE
RATES.

CLASSIFIEDS
DISPLAY ADS
LEGALS ADS
626-852-3374
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P & M Management, a healthcare partner you can rely upon with four nearby locations to
service your individual needs. We invite you to take a tour of our beautifully appointed facilities where
caring for you and about you is our pleasure and our commitment.

221 W. FOOTHILL BLVD - GLENDORA, CA 91741
TEL: 626-914-3500 --- FAX 626-914-3511

P.O. Box 2009, Fullerton, CA 92837
EdMosesLaw@gmail.com

EL MONTE – The El Mon-
te City Council unanimously
appointed Alex Hamilton as the
City Manager Tuesday, Janu-
ary 23. Mr. Hamilton has been
serving as El Monte’s Assistant
City Manager since 2015.

“Alex Hamilton has been an
effective Assistant City Man-
ager since he started working
for our City,” said El Monte
Mayor Andre Quintero. “The
City has been building momen-
tum for many years and his
leadership and steady hand will
allow us to maintain continuity
and continue building the fu-
ture.”

As a public servant, Mr.
Hamilton has over 25-years’
experience working in federal
and local government. He be-
gan his career in the U.S Army
Corp of Engineers in the Envi-
ronmental Resources Branch.

“Alex Hamilton is a sea-
soned public servant,” said
Mayor Pro Tem Juventino “J”
Gomez. “With his experience
leading local government, we
will maintain the City’s drum-
beat of success.”

Mr. Hamilton’s tenure in lo-
cal government includes serv-
ing the cities of Los Angeles,
Norwalk, Glendale, Com-

El Monte Council Appoints
New City Manager

El Monte City Council appoints Alex Hamilton as City Manager.
merce, Montebello, and most
currently El Monte.  Within lo-
cal government, Mr. Hamilton
has worked in diverse areas,
including planning, economic
development and city adminis-
tration.

“Throughout his tenure as
Assistant City Manager, Alex
has shown a diverse skillset
that makes him an effective
leader,” said Councilmember

Norma Macias. “I look for-
ward to this chapter of El Mon-
te’s leadership and the success-
es to come.”

As Assistant City Manager
for El Monte, Mr. Hamilton di-
rected the development of the
City’s Economic Development
Plan, adopted by the City
Council in 2017. The Econom-
ic Development Plan serves as
a roadmap for development in
the City. Mr. Hamilton also fa-
cilitated the creation of the
City’s Strategic Goals and Ob-
jectives, adopted by the City
Council in 2016.

“Alex has demonstrated a
strong commitment to the City
and its residents,” said Coun-
cilmember Victoria Martinez.
“With his guidance, we will
continue bringing projects and
programs that best serve our
community.”

Mr. Hamilton holds a Bach-
elor of Arts in Geography from
the California State Universi-
ty, Los Angeles.

“Two years ago, Alex Hamil-
ton joined the City of El Mon-
te as Assistant City Manager
and he has been a part of the
integral growth of the City,”
said Councilmember Jerry Ve-
lasco. “Today, his dedication
and commitment has earned
him the position of the City of
El Monte’s new City Manager.
Working together, we will en-
sure El Monte continues to
move forward.”

LOS ANGELES — The
Los Angeles County Board of
Supervisors proudly recognized
Los Angeles County Deputy
Probation Officer II (DPO II)
Catherine Brennan as the 2017
Award of Excellence recipient
from the Chief Probation Of-
ficers of California (CPOC)
during its meeting on Tuesday,
January 23.

The CPOC Award of Excel-
lence is presented to a proba-
tion employee making signifi-
cant contributions that have had
statewide or far-reaching im-
pact on the field of probation.
These nominees can come
from one of the 19,000 sworn,
non-sworn or management
ranks of Probation Depart-
ments across the state. Nomi-
nations are made by, or on be-
half of individual Chief Proba-
tion Officers. One recipient is
chosen from nominees
throughout the state.

“Deputy Probation Officer
II Catherine Brennan exempli-
fies a model of excellence for
Probation Officers statewide,”
said Los Angeles County Su-
pervisor Hilda L. Solis, who
arranged the Board’s recogni-
tion of Brennan. “Probation
Officer Brennan and her team
have been positively impacting
the lives of veterans, transition-
al age youth, victims of human

Los Angeles County Board Of
Supervisors Honors Deputy
Probation Officer Catherine Brennan

trafficking, those with mental
illnesses, and our chronically
homeless population by identi-
fying modern approaches to
reducing recidivism and pro-
moting alternative sentencing
frameworks. Probation Offic-
er Brennan’s efforts have not
gone unnoticed, and I congrat-
ulate her and the entire Los
Angeles County Probation De-
partment on this well-deserved
honor.”

Probation Officer Brennan
serves in the Community Col-
laborative Court (CCC) pro-
gram within the Probation De-
partment’s Adult Services
Court Officer Team (ASCOT)
since 2015.  The CCC program
utilizes alternative sentencing,
such as Drug Court, Veteran’s
Court, or Second-Chance
Women’s Re-entry Court for
criminal offenses.  These
courts are community service-
based alternatives to tradition-
al incarceration which has prov-
en to reduce recidivism.  Bren-
nan’s work with probationers
who are veterans, homeless,
mentally-ill, substance abusers,
and victims of human traffick-
ing have garnered praise
throughout the Los Angeles
Superior Courts.

In the CCC program, a col-
laborative team approach with
various agencies is used to
identify the proposed level of
care and treatment placement
necessary to assist the proba-
tioner with appropriate servic-
es. Brennan, who has been
with the Los Angeles County
Probation Department since
1989, acts as a liaison between
county and municipal agencies

and the Probation Department
for her clients, frequently vis-
iting them in Los Angeles and
surrounding counties. Her con-
cern is for the benefit of her
clients, and credits the frequent
collaboration with colleagues
across the social services spec-
trum as an essential element in
making her work effective.

“There are so many people
who work alongside with me
who share in this recognition,”
said Brennan.  “Probation has
offered many challenges and
opportunities that I am thank-
ful for and I am so proud and
grateful to do the work that I
do.”

Los Angeles County Depu-
ty Probation Officer II Martha
Aguirre, Senior Director Dalila
Alcantara, Senior Detention
Services Officer Ruth Tyson,
Los Angeles County Probation
Commissioner Don Meredith
and Board of Supervisors
Third District Justice Deputy
Sherry Gold were also recog-
nized by CPOC, receiving a
Distinguished Service Certifi-
cate for their meritorious ser-
vice.

The Chief Probation Offic-
ers of California is leadership
association composed of Pro-
bation Department Chiefs from
all 58 California counties with
a shared identity as law en-
forcement leaders who are
committed to a research-based
approach to public safety that
promotes positive behavior
change. CPOC’s goal is to pre-
vent crime and delinquency,
reduce recidivism, restore vic-
tims and promote healthy fam-
ilies and communities.

2nd District Supervisor Mark Ridley-Thomas, Chief Probation Officer Terri L. McDonald, 4th District
Supervisor Janice Hahn, 3rd District Supervisor Sheila Kuehl, 1st District Supervisor Hilda L. Solis,
DPO II Catherine Brennan and her husband, Mike Brennan, Chief Deputy Probation Officer Reaver
Bingham, 5th District Supervisor Kathryn Barger.
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GLENDORA - The

Glendora Woman's Club will
present speaker Robert Broski
at the club's luncheon-meeting
on Tuesday, February 6. His
program titled "A Look at
President Abraham Lincoln" is
part of Broski's personal com-
mitment to bring Lincoln's life
and achievements to more au-
dience. He has presented his
special program at schools,
churches, clubs, and presiden-
tial libraries, to name a few.

Special events have included
Civil War reenactments. Broski
has also portrayed President
Lincoln in films, television,
plays, and commercials said
program vice president Helen
Storland.

The Woman's Club meeting
will begin at 10:30 a.m. with a
social time, followed by the
business meeting at 11 a.m.
The catered luncheon by Ritz
Catering around noontime will
be followed by the program by
guest speaker Robert Broski.

The Members' Participation
Art Display, held every month,
featured a different display
theme each meeting. The
theme this month will be Red,
White and Blue said commit-
tee member Loretta Salazar.

One of the club's ongoing
service projects is Shepherd's
Pantry, located in Glendora.
The Pantry services families in
need in 10 area cities and mem-
bers are asked to donate non-
perishable food items at club

The Glendora Woman's Club To
Present Guest Speaker Robert Broski

Robert Broski, portraying President Lincoln, is the guest speaker
for Glendora Woman's Club's luncheon-meeting . His program is
titled "A Look at President Abraham Lincoln."

meetings for the families in
need, said project chair Gloria
Liddle.

Coming up on Tuesday,
March 20, will be the Club's
Annual Fashion Show, with the
theme this year of "Journey To
Hawaii." Fashions will be from
Dressbarn and Undercovers
Intimate Apparel, with the lun-
cheon by Ritz Catering, said
even co-chairs Joy Martau and
Carolyn Cunningham. To or-

der Fashion Show tickets at
$40, or for more information,
call 929-598-0554. Fashion
Show sponsorships, available at
four levels to choose from, the
revenue will  help the club con-
tinue its philanthropic dona-
tions and service projects. To
participate as a sponsor as a
sponsor by February 15, call
626-963-7725.

For more information about
the Woman's Club, its four de-
partments, service projects, or
special events, call Patty at
909-929-0684; for information
about renting the clubhouse or
hall for a special event or meet-
ing, call Ryan at Ritz Catering
at 909-592-1130. The club-
house is located at 424 N.
Glendora Avenue in Glendora.

LA VERNE - A critical chal-
lenge for youth transitioning
out of foster care is gaining the
experience to skillfully enter the
workforce. Without work ex-
perience, life skills, coaching,
and support, these youth have
difficulty obtaining employment
and become prey to substance
abuse, criminal activity, and
homelessness.

The grand opening of the
Youth Workforce Training
Center at David & Margaret
Youth and Family Services on
January 24th was attended by
transitional age youth in the
program; members of the La
Verne and Claremont Cham-
bers of Commerce; represen-
tatives of local, regional and
state officials; board members
and employees of the agency;
and many other supporters.

The new Center exposes lo-
cal foster youth in the agency's
Youth Workforce Training Pro-
gram to job experience in retail
and culinary service through in-
ternships. Working in a retail

Work Force Training Center
Debuts at David & Margaret
Youth and Family Services

store and café motivates youth
toward self reliance, while
boosting self confidence. Lo-
cated at 1351 Palomares Ave.,
La Verne, on the agency's
south campus, the Center
houses three components:

· The Store @ David &
Margaret. Hours: Monday,
1:00-6:30 p.m.; Tuesday-Fri-
day, 9:00 a.m.-6:30 p.m.; Sat-
urday, 9:00 a.m.-5:30 p.m.;
Sunday, closed.

· Dave & Maggie's Café.
Hours: Monday-Friday, 8:00

a.m.-3:00 p.m.
·  The Workforce Training

Lab, which provides a space to
focus on independent living and
job skills for transitional age
youth.

For more information on the
Youth Workforce Training Pro-
gram, visit
www.DavidandMargaret.org,
or contact Transitional Living
Programs Manager Marissa
Scholefield at (909) 596-5921,
ext. 3625, or
ScholefieldM@DavidandMargret.org.

Community Articles Are Welcome
We are seeking articles, photos, and news event items for
future issues of the San Gabriel Valley Examiner.
Information can be sent to SGExaminer@aol.com. Articles
should be in Word format while photos should be in jpeg.
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